May 25th, 2020

New Graduate Information
The registration portal opened April 23rd -- you can begin your application process through the on-line portal; if you have any questions about process call 902-368-3764, please do not call to ask about the status of your application or to ask for your registration application to be fast-tracked --  you will be notified once your application is complete and ready for you to pay your applicable fees. Depending on workload here at the College, it can take 1 – 2 weeks for an application to be processed. All pieces of the application are required including the Criminal Record Check, the only exception this year is that you are not required to have an NCLEX-RN appointment which is normally required.
We were notified on May 8th that the Temporary Testing Centre dates in Charlottetown have been moved to August 12 – 18th, 2020, in light of our current and anticipated travel restrictions. The College recognizes that this information is changing frequently, but until the current situation is resolved, Pearson Vue has to work within the provincial guidelines. You will receive notification from Pearson Vue if you choose a date and it is cancelled.
The Permanent Testing Centre in Halifax opened May 5th, if you wish to take your exam before August 12th or you require testing accommodations (which can only be done at a permanent testing centre). If you plan to travel to Nova Scotia to take your NCLEX please read the following: CRNPEI Information about travel options to a Halifax NCLEX Testing Centre and the PEI Government information sheets (Self-isolation and Screening Tool for return to PEI). You will need a letter from CRNPEI in order to pass through the checkpoints at the NB and NS borders. Please contact CRNPEI at least 2 weeks before your examination date if you are traveling to Nova Scotia.
You can contact CRNPEI to do your jurisprudence exam – if you are working as a GN your jurisprudence exam must be completed by July 1st, 2020. Call 902-628-4450 to arrange your appointment.
If you are not planning to work in PEI, you do not need to do the Jurisprudence Exam or be registered with CRNPEI


New Graduates cannot be registered under Temporary Emergency Registration – you must wait for Graduate Registration

Your Criminal Record Check or Vulnerable Sector Check – which will be required as part of your application must not be done too early – your CRC is only good for 30 days prior to the date of your application.
For your CRC – during COVID-19 Pandemic with limited access to Police Services, you can use “C5ID” or “myBackCheck.com” or “CSI Background Screening”

